
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

As you know we have been working with the NSPCC 

and the children in KS1 and KS2 had an assembly 

delivered to them on Monday. 

 

We have decided to further support the Speak out, 

Stay safe programme by holding a fundraising event 

and coming home with your child this evening is a 

sponsor form. 

 

The children will be taking part in a sponsored  

dance-a-thon!  This will take place next week on 

Wednesday 24th October 2018.  Every time the 

children hear a particular song throughout the day, 

they will stop whatever it is they are doing and 

dance for 2 minutes. 

 

We hope you will agree this is a fun way for the 

children to help raise money and awareness of a 

fantastic charity and programme. 

 

Please return the completed sponsor form and all 

monies collected to school by Wednesday 7th 

November.  

 

Liz Byrne SENCo 

 

 

Mon 22nd—Thurs 25th Oct —Parent Teacher 

Consultations taking place all week and on the 

evening of Thurs 25th.  If you have not yet booked 

your appointment please speak to your class 

teacher or alternatively the school office.  

 

Wed 24th Oct —NSPCC Sponsored Dance-a-thon 

(spare sponsor forms available from the school 

office) 

 

Fri 26th Oct—End of Half Term, normal 3.15pm finish 

time 
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Congratulations to the children that have been 

entered into the Golden Book this week:  

Madison Y—Hughes  Austin S—Morpurgo 

Josephine L—Cowell  Grace H—Walliams 

Phoebe K—Rowling  Jack H—Walliams 

Kian A—Walliams   Kyler C—Walliams 

Zachary F— Kerr   Olivia A—Kerr 

Lauren W—Kerr   Anna F—Dahl 

Huey E—Dahl   Amber A—Morpurgo 

Natalie McL—Morpurgo Katie H—Rundell 

Hexin C—Walliams  Bertie R—Rundell 

Isabella M—Cowell  Woody H—Murphy 

Regan W—Murphy  Taylor S—Murphy 

Rebecca McG—Murphy  Leo L—Murphy 

Alex McG—Murphy  Isla S—Murphy  

Frankie R—Cowell  Ella C—Cowell 

Tommy D—Morpurgo  Alfie S—Morpurgo 

Elliott W—Morpurgo   Ollie R—Rosen  

The Ware Poppy Appeal runs this year from October 

27th to November 11th. As ever, the Poppy Appeal 

team is looking for volunteers to help sell poppies in 

Tesco and Asda to support this fantastic charity. If 

can spare an hour or two during those two weeks, 

contact Lisa Carter on 07970 164201 or email 

lisa.carter@mimrammedia.com. 

A big thank you to Mrs Garratt and Mrs Sampford for 

revamping the entrance to our library—we all love it! 

Dates for W/C 22nd October  

Ware Poppy Appeal  

New Library Entrance 

tel:07970%20164201
mailto:lisa.carter@mimrammedia.com
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Football—It was a very even game until the penalties.  

The whole team’s heads dropped I took the ball 

back to the half line.  We said a few words of  

encouragement to each other and we played on. 

 

After a bit of rest, I came on again.  We were losing, 

but we never gave up.  Eventually, after a few  

excellent passes, I managed to score our only goal.  

 

We did not win but it was an amazing game.  Better 

luck next time Christ Church. 

 

Written by Jack FN, Rundell Class  

 

Netball—A Team— We played at St Mary’s and we 

lost 8-14.  Player of the match was Tilly.  We all played 

really well and had fun, even though this was our first 

loss of the season.   

 

B Team—The ball slowly went in the air and suddenly 

…. GOAL!  It was really intense everything was  

happening but I caught it.  Yes we scored, we won!  

Everyone was brilliant  

 

Written by Tilly C, Rundell & Kiera B, Morpurgo  

 Thank you to everyone who made donations to the 

Harvest collection for the Ware Food Bank in Church 

last week.  A total of 423kg was collected!  I would 

also like to extend our thanks to the Church for  

hosting the service, co-coordinating the collection 

and transporting donations to the food bank on our  

behalf. 

 

The fire dragon is an almost extinct species of  

dragon closely related to the water dragon and the 

volcano dragon. 

Amazingly, it lives in volcanoes and it loves hot  

climates it’s scales can withstand temperatures up to 

10,000 degrees! 

The fire dragon is an omnivorous dragon it eats rats, 

mice, trees, grass, whales, fish, sharks, cats, dogs, 

rocks and even other dragons. 

It’s body is covered in red fire proof scales and  

colossal wings that can grow up to 6 to 7 feet long!  

It has enormous spikes that run down it’s spine. 

When anything walks or flies into their territory the 

leader of the group which is the oldest and strongest 

male called the Zhefa steps forward and if he starts 

to attack they all attack. 

Female fire dragons have a gestation period of up to 

6 months.  When that 6 months is over that female 

can have a litter of up to 17 young! 

Did you know that fire dragons can grow up to 17 

feet tall! 

 

Work Based on literacy work on non chronological 

reports!  

 

 

A massive thank you to 

our PSA, in particular Emily 

Lewis, Joanne King &  

Sarah Plunkett for giving 

up their time last Saturday 

to paint our new  

friendship stop.  It looks 

amazing and the children 

love it! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christ Church Vs St  Marys  

Harvest Festival  

The Fire Dragon by Kian A, Walliams 

New Friendship Stop 


